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Loving one another. Learning for our future. 
‘Our school community is inspired by the parable of the Good Samaritan from                                        

the Bible (Luke 10:25-37), where we are encouraged to love one another with courage and                    

compassion.  Through friendship, kindness and thoughtfulness, we will nurture each other to 

learn and flourish as individuals.’ 

St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School 

SPECIAL 

DATES 

Bank              
holiday- for 
the coronation 
of King 
Charles III - 
8th May 

Half Term-
29th May – 
2nd June 

Year 6’s Blog 

Welcome back to Year 6’s intriguing blog! And today your news reporters are Lea and 

Mouemin! This week’s weather forecast was sunny with absolutely no rain this week.  

This week, we had mainly Maths, English, and revision. So let’s get started! 

Taking you to the subject of English by your two reporters. During English, Year 6 have been doing mainly 

grammar and English. On Thursday, we completed two comprehensions one about the sea and one about 

alien wars. Everyone got full marks since the class worked together to answer the somewhat challenging 

questions.  

Now whisking you away from English and taking you to its well- known enemy– Mathematics.  In Maths, 

we were looking at negative numbers, 2D shapes and angles. We completed various worksheets regarding 

those subjects. We are working harder than usual because of- YOU GUESSED IT- SATS! Yay . Anyway 

we love all our subjects. 

 With that we take you to our penultimate subject- revision.  

Because of SAT’s we have been revising for one hour every day, if not 2. Sometimes our studying varies, 

from chrome books to worksheets to whiteboards. This is some SSP (serious SAT’s prep). What would you 

do if you were a week away from Serious Assessment Tests? Let us know! If you can’t find us around, you 

surely will in the year 6 classroom- that’s where we usually are after all!   

Thanking you for reading our extraordinary news report about stepping into a student’s life, our col-

leagues will talk to you next time! Have a newstastic weekend! Your reporters, Mouemin and Lea   

Year 4’s Blog 

Welcome to our marvellous blog! 

In Maths we have continued to learn about fractions. We focused on equivalent frac-

tions. They are fractions that are equal to another type of fractions. E.g. 1/3 ≈ 2/6. 

We also looked at mixed fractions. Which are fractions that are greater than whole 1. We usually see them 

on number line. For example on a number line we 2 ¼, 2 ¾ , 2 ¾, 2 4/≈3. We answered questions mixed 

numbers, counting in fifths and sixths, as well as completing a number line with fractions.   

In Science we learnt about conductors and insulators. Conductors are materials that allow electricity to 

flow through them, e.g. metal, iron, steel, and silver, aluminium, and graphite. Insulators do the opposite 

and do not allow electricity to flow through them. Some example of insulators are glass cups, candles, rub-

bers, plastic things. We also looked at metals that are good conductors such as copper, aluminium, and 

gold. 

In RE we continue to learn about what it means to be born in to a Hindu family. When babies are born 

parent draw the Aum symbol on their tongue. We also learnt about that Hindu boys shave their head at 

young age, they leave a patch of hair which is called Upanayana. They believe that it will cleanse their past 

karma. They also believe that get another chance to achieve your goal in another life and another life form. 

We drew a picture of ourselves as a Hindu person and labelled the different features. 

In Art we are working on paintings in a style of window art, of our selves holding something that is im-

portant to us. We are  using acrylic and poska pens.  I (Mark) will be drawing me holding my favourite 

animal, a cat. I (Ashley) would like to draw a banner with a cross with a sunset behind it. By Ashely and 

Ilhami YR “We 

are making 

crowns because 

Charles is going to 

be the new king. 

Its called a              

Coronation.” 

Maria YN “We 

planted seeds and 

watered them. 

They will become 

Sunflowers when 

they grow.” 



HEADTEACHER’S LETTER 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

With so much chatter about king, coronation and 

crown in the news this week, our reception children 

decided to keep up to speed with great happenings 

in town as well. Golden and bejewelled crowns 

adorned many heads in our reception class yester-

day, as the children set about their daily learning! 

Outdoors, we even spotted some of our St Cuthbert 

plants showing off their colourful blossoms for this 

special occasion!  

Despite our shorter 

week, we had three clas-

ses out on trips, with 

our Y1 class heading to 

Leighton House to 

create bug hotels, 

our Y2 class meet-

ing the Mayor and 

our Y4 class enjoy-

ing a fantastic trip 

to the London Coli-

seum to take part 

in a ‘Discover Opera’ 

workshop with the 

English National 

Opera. 

“The best moment was 

when the opera singer 

sang a piece from Ro-

meo and Juliet and 

then Hansel and 

Gretel. She sang so 

many high notes! It was just so beauti-

ful!” (Gabi); “The auditorium was massive. 

The wires that lift the set are so strong they 

can lift the weight of a double-decker 

bus!” (Lewis). A huge thank you to the team at 

the ENO for such a great opportunity for our pupils.  

And, in between all this excitement, we all made time in class wor-

ship to be silent and thankful for so many special opportunities and 

moments in our lives.  

Finally, a reminder that we have second hand uniform on sale –

available via our school website. 

But now, it’s already time for another long weekend and we wish you 

an exciting and safe three days. We look forward to seeing you back 

with us on Tuesday 9th May. 

Best wishes,  

Miss Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team 

“On an increasingly crowded planet, 

humanity faces many threats – but 

none is greater than climate change. It 

magnifies every hazard and tension of 

our existence.”  King Charles III 

Good Samaritan  

This week our Good Samaritan is 

Neimah (Y3) for daily helpfulness 

in our dinner hall. 

Year 5’s Blog 

Welcome to our Spectacular 
Splendid Year 5’s blog! 

In English we have been discussing and listening 
to different speeches one of them was Malala 
Yousafzai and Emeline Pankhurst’s speech and we 
have learnt the similarities between the story we 
have been reading and it is called Floodland and 
there is a character called Dooby. And he is the 
protagonist of the speech. We have been trying to 
act like him and write our speeches to convince the 
islanders to be the leader. We have to include the 
following: punctuation, adverbs, verbs and prom-
ises, rule of three, rhetorical questions and e.c.t. 

In DT we have been learning about instruments 
and we have been designing our instruments. After 
we finished designing our instruments, we made 
them out of stuff like cardboard, paper and tape. 
We fully made a page about what steps we went 
through and what are prediction on what it would 
look like. We made other sets of instruments out of 
jars. An example is water in a jar with elastic bands 
and bottle lids in the water with the lid on our en-
tire class made them in groups of 2 or 3. Every one 
of the instruments was amazing then we drew all 
of the instruments in our book to show what types 
of instruments we had made. 

In Maths we have been learning about fractions 
and presents for example 4/100 = 4% and another 
example is 5/10 = 50%. We learnt that the equiva-
lent fractions are equal to percentages. We have 
been doing some worksheets on fractions and per-
centages with questions that say to shade in per-
centages of the hundred square and adding up cer-
tain fractions and percentages. 

In RE we have been doing Sikhism and learning 
about guru Har Ri and guru Hargobind and he 
carried two kirpans and one of them represents 
peri and the other represents miri. Miri is the tem-
poral world and peri to represent the spiritual 
world. We have written about Sikh funerals and 
what we know more interesting facts.                            
By Cole and Mehdi 

Martine Y3 “In RE we have been 

learning about what it means to 

be enlightened in Buddhism. It 

means that a person becomes 

wise, compassionate, kind, peace-

ful and happy.” 



  This Week’s                   

Attendance 

Class Attendance 

Y6 98.6% 

Y3 93.8% 

Y4 90.8% 

YR 89.7% 

Y5 89.4% 

YN 87.9% 

Y1 83.9% 

Y2 76.7% 

Total 88.9% 

Music Maestros of the week:                           
Prince (Y3) for  m aking really 

good choices. Gabriel (Y4) excellent engagement in 

new topic about bi Bands. Aisha (Y5) for writing ex-

cellent lyrics for a gospel song. 

Haider Y1 “In 

Leighton House, 

we planted seeds. 

We saw some 

paintings and 

played  in the 

garden.” 

Lyla Y3 “We 

are learning 

to identify 

adverbs. They 

tell us about 

time, place, 

and manner. 

E.g. slowly, 

everywhere, and happily.” 

Raphael 

Y1 “In   

English we 

are              

learning 

how create 

and de-

scribe a character in our sto-

ries. My character is a brown 

Bear. He has a round ear.” 

Sonia Y2 “We went 

to Leighton House 

again and met  the 

mayor of RBKC. We 

asked him lots of 

questions, like if he 

was rich and where 

he lived. We then 

rolled down the small hill and had fun.” 

Christina Y2 “We made 

boats for our Science project. 

It was about materials. I 

made my boat from plastic so 

it can float on water. I also 

made a poster.” 

Year 2’s Science project about mate-

rials focusing on floating boats.  

Year 3’s exquisite and creative drawings.  

A beautiful display of spaceships and 

the planets from Reception class.  

Year 4’s trip 

to the London 

Coliseum. 

Congratulations to 

our amazing kitch-

en staff, Gina and 

her team, for 

achieving the high-

est standard!                   

Well-done! 
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ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as a 
choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education for 
the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important skills 
and knowledge that 
will help them become 
successful in their  
future life. 

YR Charsey  For being so happy and 

positive his week.  

YR Nathaniel For being able to recall 

many facts about our 

world in space.  

Y1 Whole 

Class 

For showing much en-

thusiasm and eagerness 

fro their learning during 

our school trip.  

Y2 Tala For trying her absolute 

best to prepare for SATS 

Y3 Malak For showing an excellent 

knowing about dangers 

in he kitchen. 

Y4 Oliver and 

Hannah 

For an a mazing partici-

pation during our school 

trip.  

Y5 Lillymae For being consistently 

well-behaved and asking 

for help when she needs 

it.  

Y6 Jennifer For making great strides 

in her learning with Miss 

Butters.  

STAR LEARNERS OF THE       

WEEK   

Congratulations to you all!  

YN Lara For her beautiful rainbow 

picture. 

YR Ilhami 

and          

Selena 

For their excellent effort in 

researching facts about Tim 

Peake.  

Y1 Kylo For creating an amazing 

model to represent the         

Seasons.  

Y2 Christina For making an excellent 

boat and a poster for her 

project.  

Y3 Neimah 

and Raya 

For creating a beautiful 

puppet theatre. 

Y4 Yusuf For a very well designed 

sound poster.   

Y5 Jasmine For consistently completing 

homework to her best abil-

ity.  

Y6 Dani For a well-written creative 

and descriptive piece 

HOME LEARNERS OF THE  

WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

Answer to last week’s puzzle 

Puzzle time 

DOUBLE PARKING 

Please can parents  respect our  request 

not to   double-park at drop-off and 

pick-up times. This creates danger for 

our  pupils and blocks exits and en-

trances for residents. If this issue  per-

sists, the residents will take action by 

asking the council to block the road. 


